Letter to Affordable Housing Sub-group members and proposers of amendments to NPF on social housing

Dear Colleague

At the National Policy Forum in Warwick this weekend Labour agreed exciting new proposals to allow councils to play a greater role in future provision of social housing including building new council homes.

For the first time local authorities will be able to apply for social housing grants, formerly only available to RSLs and local authorities with ALMOs. This creates the ‘level playing field’ between authorities with and without ALMOs in this regard, that members have wanted to see. Access to these funds will allow good councils to build new council homes to allocate to tenants on the basis of the same system of affordable rents and secure tenancies which apply to existing council homes. The Housing and Regeneration Act, which achieved Royal Assent last week, provides that councils will be able to keep the rents from new build properties and the full capital receipts.

As part of our Warwick discussions we have also agreed that we want the Review of the Housing Revenue Account subsidy system to address the key issues around rents, subsidy, debt and management and maintenance. We all want to see a long-term and sustainable system for funding council housing, in particular we will work with local authorities to ensure stock is of a decent standard as well as providing the social and affordable homes we need in the future.

As a government we have invested billions of pounds in reversing the appalling under-investment in our social housing stock that we inherited from the Tories. We all agree that tenants in authorities which have decided not to transfer their housing stock or set up an ALMO deserve Decent Homes too. The Party and conference have been clear about this and we have listened. Whilst this remains a difficult issue we should keep it in context: there are 108 local authorities who have retained their stock, and not for example joined the ALMO programme. I think there is a misunderstanding that none of these authorities will achieve Decent standards. This is not the case. In fact, only 4: Camden, Kingston, Brighton and Ellesmere Port do not yet have a signed-off strategy in place to achieve it.

I will continue to work with these councils to put in place the necessary strategies to achieve the Decent Homes standard.

I hope that members will welcome the progress on this issue over the last couple of years, since the creation of the Affordable Housing sub-group, and that we can now move forward on the basis of consensus.

Caroline Flint MP 

